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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE BY MARCIA CONWAY 
 
 
Are we having fun yet!!!!  What a great party the NVSC had on Sunday, June 8 with the 
enthusiastic BAND OF OZ. Even my granddaughter and her friend were impressed with the 
Band of OZ and we listened to their CD’s on the way back to Manassas. There are so many 
members to thank for this successful event and you will find their names on the second page 
of the Shag Rag.  However, I would like to thank Mike Deese for his suggestion of having 
the band. Hats off go to Tom Brett for making all the arrangements with Ft. Myer and 
thanks to Jo-Ann Hitzemann for organizing the food. We owe a great deal of thanks to 
Joan McKinney who organized and coordinated the publicity. Last, but not least, I want to 
thank members of the Northern Virginia Shag Club Board for selling the tickets and for 
all NVSC members who helped make this party a SUCCESS. If you would like to have the 
band back in the future, please let a board member know. 
 
Are we ready to party again and go “Back to the Beach”!!!! The NVSC’s biggest dance and 
weekend party of the year is our annual Capital Shag Classic. It will be the thirteenth year 
for this fun event to be held at the Dulles Hilton on Friday, July 25– Sunday, July 27. Many 
volunteers are needed for this event so see Heather Jennings or Pamela Alfonso the Capi-
tal Shag Classic Co-coordinators. You will want to be a part of the dancing, music, work-
shops, entertainment, food and fun.  We are looking forward to having Joey and Jennifer 
Sogliuzzo as our guest instructors and Wilkie Whaley as the guest DJ.   
Purchase your tickets now!!! 
 
NVSC’s annual picnic will be held on Saturday, August 16th from 1:00-5:00PM at the 
home of Bobby and Laura Payne. There will be a pool for swimming, an awesome 
wooden dance floor, delicious food and just plain fun and fellowship. 
 
There will be a PRE-SOS Party after the dance lessons , Wednesday, July 30.  Many fun 
 activities are being planned by Sharon Geyer. More information will be announced later on 
Hello Shagger. 
 
SEE YOU AT BACK TO THE BEACH!!!!!!!! 
 



 I would like to thank the following Northern Virginia Club  
Members for the special effort they made in making the  
BAND OF OZ party  a HUGE SUCCESS!!!! 
 
Fran Mong                                      Joan McKinney 
Nancy Roop                                    Dave Bushey 
John Romito                                    Angie Bushey 
Donna Romito                                 Nancy Cox 
Jo-Anne Hitzemann                        Valerie Swiger 
Tom Brett                                        Dennis Gehley 
Sharon Geyer                                   John Seely 
Pamela Alfonso                               Cathy Metcalf 
Mike Deese                                      David Rodgers 
Dave Rapson                                    Eddie O’Reilly 
Phil Rapson                                      Fred Whitman 
Sue Young                                        Mary Burleigh 
Paul Young                                       Gary Mann 
Mark Hendrickson                            Robbie Mann 
Debra Parrish                                    Don Borja 
Terri Patullo                                      Audrey Borja 
Heather Jennings                               Jim Rose 
Charles Hawley                                 Sam Wray 
Bob Matthews                                   Sandra Traylor 
Susan Matthews                                Anne Thompson  
Jeff Kincheloe                                   Charlotte Ashby 
Russ White                                        Linda Coffeen 
Christine Werner                               Barry Newman 
Shelby Payne                                     Ray Jones 
Courtney Cribbs                                    
 
 For those members who brought snacks, helped clean up and sold  
tickets, I thank you for your volunteer service to the club.  
 
Marcia Conway 
2008 President 
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JULY  LESSONS 

Beginner  

July 2nd    -   Kick Basic & Side Pass 

July 9th      -  Crossover Basic & Triple Basic 

July 16th   -  Basic, Start & Female Turn 

July 23rd   -  Half Turn & Male Turn 

July 30th   -   Kick Basic, & Side Pass 

Novice  

July 2nd     -  Hesitation Basic, Pivot & Hug Pivot 

July 9th     -  Tuck from Pivot, & Tuck from Half Turn  

July 16th   - Double Kick Basic & Applejack 

July 23rd   -  Behind Sailor Shuffle & Pivot 

July 30th   -   Hesitation Basic, Pivot & Hug Pivot 

Intermediate (B)  

July 2nd      -  Stutter Basic, Sugarfoot ending in a Lean & Front  Walkup 

July  9th     -  Forward Sailor Shuffle, & Arm Over Pivot with Rever se Tuck 

Intermediate (A)  

July 16th    -  Sugarfoot, Back Prep, & Front Prep 

July 23rd    -  Belly Roll, & Pivot into a Belly Roll 

July 30th    -  Male Half Turn, & Boogie Walk 

DJ’s for July 
 
 2 Craig Jennings 
 9 Jim Rose 
 16 Dennis Gehley 
 23 Eddie O’Reilly 
 30 TBA 



Have you purchased your Classic 
ticket yet? 

The price is now $85 



  Joey & Jennifer at The Classic…  
 Champion Shaggin’, Social Shaggin’ 
                 (and a little remedial shaggin’ for somebody.) 

 

 Joey & Jennifer Sogliuzzo , pro instructors for the 2008 Capital Shag Classic,  are 
perennial top finishers at the National Shag Championships and the USA Grand  
Nationals, and they are past captains and choreographers of  the National Shag 
Dance Team. Jennifer  -- the daughter of  a legendary DJ, the late Harold Beaver  -
- is herself a DJ, and has DJed for our Charlie & Jackie party. This will be the 
 second time that Joey & Jennifer have taught at The Classic. 
 
Our club had a great experience with your first workshops for The Classic -- 
fun and social and something for everybody , all levels of shag.  
So we wanted you back -- but why did you want to come back? 
 Joey: We had to come back. You can’t fix Craig Jennings’ shag in just one  
workshop. 
 
Will Craig ever shag as good as Joey?� 
 Both :No. 
 
Will Craig ever shag as good as Jolie, your baby? 
Both: No. 
 
How is Jolie’s shag? How’s her basic? 
Joey: C’mon. She’s like, not even two yet. She doesn’t have a basic. But she’s still 
better than Craig. 
 
Well, seriously, is Jolie a dancer? 
 Joey: Yeah. She’ll come into the kitchen while we’re practicing, working on a step. 
She’ll grab both our hands and say  “Up and back, up and  back.” She hasn’t quite 
got the steps yet, but she’s got the moves. 
 

Interview continued on the next page 



If Jolie becomes a shagger because of her parents,  she’ll  be continuing a family 
 tradition.  Both Joey & Jennifer first learned to shag from their parents.  
Jennifer:  I started shagging when I was 10. That was 24 years ago.  My Mom & Dad (Helen 
and Harold Beaver) taught dance in our hometown, Statesville NC. I would watch then teach, 
and I used to go with them to their dances. Then I took lessons from Susie Beaver ….  In high 
school after the football games, I didn’t go to the school event. I went to the shag event with 
my parents. I just wanted to be with them…. For Joey, it was the same. It started with his 
 parents…We met through dancing. Our whole circle of friends was kind of the same. 
 
  Jennifer, would you like to say something about your Dad?  And your own DJing? 
 He was an influence on me – his love, his compassion for all the people he met. That means a 
lot more than winning  and competing… The last times I DJ’ed were for you guys, and I think 
during one SOS.  With a little one,  you don’t do all those  things as much..But I have kept up 
my membership in the DJ association..I inherited everything my Dad had, all his music. It 
would be a travesty not to put it to good use.   
 
Ya’ll have choreographed  the National Shag Dance Team and you’ve been on other all-
star teams. How does that possibly work – all that talent, all those strong personalities 
and strong egos --- all on a team? 
Jennifer: You know, we’ve  known each other a long time and we are all such good friends, 
and being on a team just makes that better. We have such a good time being together... You  
show a routine or show a step, and the creative juices get flowing, and we feed off each other.. 
We’ve never had any disagreements.. We enjoy it and we have fun doing it.. 
 
How do you choreograph for a team? How do you even get started? And what are you 
trying to accomplish? 
Jennifer:  You start by picking a song. And the music pretty much tells you what to do. A pi-
ano playing in the back ground, the drums hitting. It just starts there.. And we know these 
songs like the backs of our hands… And also, when you have this level of talent, you show  
somebody something one time and they’ve got it. 
  Joey:  And it can’t be just any music. You want something everybody knows, something that 
gets the crowd into it. You’re looking for music that has breaks and moments in the song 
where there are opportunities for changes and for formations. Then, like Jennifer says, the mu-
sic tells you what to do…. On a team, the hardest thing is everybody has a different style. 
We’re different from Sam and Jessica, different from Michael and LeAnn – different from 
anybody, for that matter…. You don’t want to force your style on anybody. But on a team, you 
have to make  sure that everybody does the same thing. You can’t do things differently... It 
doesn’t have to be hard. A lot of our favorite routines have been easy. But it looked good be-
cause we executed the same….What’s the accomplishment? Winning.  The accomplishment is 
winning the contest. 
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Friday 
 
4:00 PM - 10:00 PM  Registration Desk Open   Lobby Hallway 
4:00 PM -   6:30 PM  DJ – Craig Jennings    Potomac Ballroom 
5:30 PM -   7:30 PM  Free Pour/BBQ & fixins     Sully Room 
6:30 PM -   9:00 PM  DJ – Eddie O’Reilly    Potomac Ballroom 
9:00 PM -  12:00   Guest DJ – Wilkie Whaley   Potomac Ballroom 
12:00      -  2:00 AM  DJ – Gerry Scott    Potomac Ballroom 
 
 

Saturday 
 
8:30 AM   Ballroom Opens    Potomac Ballroom 
8:30 AM  - 10:00 AM  Breakfast Buffet    Hall near Ballroom 
9:00 AM  -    9:00 PM  Registration Desk Open   Lobby Hallway 
10:00 AM  - 10:00 PM Vendors Open     Colvin Room 
10:00 AM – 7:00 PM  Silent Auction (Last bid – 7pm)  Colvin Room 
10:00 AM - 1:00 PM  Shag Lessons w/ Joey & Jennifer  Potomac Ballroom 
1:00 PM   -  2:00 PM  DJ – Gerry Scott               Potomac Ballroom 
2:00 PM   -  4:00 PM   Pool Party     Outdoor Hotel pool 
2:00 PM -   5:00 PM  DJ – Dennis Gehley    Potomac Ballroom 
5:00  PM -   6:00 PM  Ballroom Closed for dinner preparations 
4:30  PM -   5:30 PM  Free Pour/Light Snacks   Presidential Suite 
6:00  PM -   7:30 PM  Dinner Buffet     Hall near Ballroom 
6:00  PM -   7:00 PM  Smoothies during Dinner   Potomac Ballroom 
7:00 PM   LAST BID for Silent Auction   Colvin Room 
7:00  PM -    9:00 PM  DJ – Craig Jennings    Potomac Ballroom 
9:00 PM  -    12:00   Guest DJ – Wilkie Whaley   Potomac Ballroom 
9:30  PM -    9:50 PM  Special Entertainment!    Potomac Ballroom 
12:00       -    2:00 AM DJ – Eddie O’Reilly    Potomac Ballroom 
     
 

Sunday 
 
8:30 AM   Ballroom Opens    Potomac Ballroom  
8:30 AM – 10:00 AM  Breakfast Buffet    Hall near Ballroom 
9:00 AM – 10:00 AM  Gospel Shag Hour    Potomac Ballroom 
9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon DJs – Gerry Scott & Dennis Gehley  Potomac Ballroom 
12:00 Noon   Time to Break Down and Head for Home!!! 
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DOOR PRIZES AND SILENT AUCTION DONATIONS NEEDED 

                     FOR THIS YEAR'S CLASSIC PARTY  

If you have any items you would like to donate as either door prizes or as items for the Silent 
Auction, please contact Robbi or Gary Mann (garymann@cox.net) or Ruth & Dave Rapson 
(v8383350@verizon.ne), or bring them on any Wednesday night to Rene's.   

The Silent Auction was a very profitable event for the Classic last year, thanks to all of you who 
contributed items.  Some of the door prize items donated included books, candles, cookbooks, 
perfume, Christmas ornaments, jewelry, picture frames, lotions. 

Some of the items auctioned included a beautiful signed and framed print, a dinner cooked in your 
house by a chef, a weekend in Ocean City, a shag book signed by the author, a stained glass jukebox, 
a chocolate fountain, Big Dave's wonderful barbeque, and other great items. 

We're hoping this years event will be an even greater success for the club, so please look around the 
house and see if you have any "regifting" items, unused gift cards, or any other neat stuff to donate 
for the auction or as a door prize.  Also, if anyone has a week or weekend available for donation at 
their second home, investment property, or timeshare, these also make great auction items.   

We can make this years Auction bigger and better with your help.  Thanks in advance! 
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NVSC LOGO ITEMS--- Don’t #�$���#�$���#�$���#�$��� without them 
 
Have you noticed the NVSC logo items that club members are proudly  
displaying?  These items are available to everyone.  We have the following: 
 

NVSC  T-Shirts   $18—$30 
CD Cases    $15 
Coffee Mugs    $5 
Baseball Caps   $15 
Shoe Bags      $20 
Golf Towels    $15 
Twinkling Glasses   $10 (new item and very cute) 
Shagging in the Carolinas (book) $20 
 

Many shirts are by special order.  If you are interested in purchasing any of the above items, 
please contact Kathy Miller or Nancy Cox.   

BORROWING SHAG VIDEOS .....  
 
is EASY at NVSC!!!  Whether you have taken all of the shag classes offered at NVSC or are just looking 
for new steps or tips on technique... our club has a constantly growing library of shag instructional vid-
eos.  These videos contain more steps and tips than you can shake a stick at and they're FREE to club 
members!  All you have to do is put down a FULLY refundable  $25 deposit.  See  “Jane James” on 
Wednesday nights to borrow a video!!!  



NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB 
2008 Board 

   
President Marcia Conway   703-361-8159  nclady11@comcast.net 
Vice-President Fran Mong   703-368-2792  fmong@abhylaw.com 
Secretary Nancy Roop   703-753-0141  nsar33@comcast.net 
Treasurer John Romito   703-971-1618  jrdancer0501@yahoo.com 
Director-at-large Pamela Alfano  703-379-7992  PAlfano@ReedSmith.com 
Director-at-large Tom Brett  703-642-1595  tombrettphoto@cox.net 
Director-at-large Mike Deese  703-477-8926  mdeesesr@serviceandlighting.com 
Director-at-large Sharon Geyer  301-493-4290  Sharon.geyer@fda.hhs.gov 
Director-at-large Jo-ann Hitzemann  703-803-7060  jhitzemannaol.com 

Happy Birthday July Babies 
 
Fred Whitman  1 
Kay Worley  2 
Mike Winters  5 
Dale Fluri   8 
Larry Boyer  10 
Linda Pellien  10 
Ed Cosgrove  12 
Dan Ferguson  12 
Mary Solomon  12 
Susan Clatchey  14 
Brenda Ford  14 
Jean Whitman  15 
John Seely  16 
Paul Young  17 
Mary Camp  18 
Gail Reaves  20 
Jerry Crews  26 
Libby Ash   27 
Stan Brown  27 
Vesta Denning  29 
Vaughn Royal  29 
Gary Salpini  29 

 
Janis Grimes 
Carolina Shag 

Private and Group Instruction 
Home—-703-536-7362 
Work—-202-208-3878 
janigrimes@cox.net 



2008  Shag Events 
 
 

SUMMER ACSC WORKSHOP              JULY 11-13 
 

JUNIOR SOS                                             JUL 17-20  
 

CAPITAL SHAG CLASSIC     JUL 25-27 
 

NVSC PICNIC                                            AUG  16 
 

FALL MIGRATION (SOS)                       SEPT. 12 - 21 
 

NVSC PARTY AT FALL SOS                  SEPT. 16 
 

FALL SUNDAY SOCIAL                          OCT date TBA 
 

NVSC HOLIDAY PARTY                         DEC  6 

NVSC COMMITTEES/CHAIRS  
FOR 2008 

 
*Audit                                 Chris Gaines 
 Birthday Cakes                  Robbie Mann/ Donna Romito 
 Capital Shag Classic 08     Pamela Alfano/ Heather Jennings 
*Charity Fundraising          Nancy Cox/ Kathy Miller 
 Communications               Angie Bushey 
*Dance                               Cathy Metcalf/Nancy Roop 
 Hello Shaggers                  Valerie Swiger 
 Historian                              Nancy Roop 
*Membership                        Dave & Angie Bushey 
*Music                                 Mike Deese 
 Newsletter                           Valerie Swiger/ Nancy Roop 
*Nominating & Elections    (appoint in late September 2008 
 Photographer                      Tom Brett 
*Public Relations                  Joan Mckinney/Michael Browne 
 Shag-A-Thon 2008              Fran Mong/Sharon Geyer 
*Social/Hospitality               Jo-Ann  Hitzemann/Tom Brett 
 Web Site                              Marcia Conway 
 
* Denotes Standing Committees 

A BIG thanks to everyone who helped make the Band-of-Oz party a success.  To the 
Social Committee and everyone who arrived early and just pitched in, we appreciate 
your help.  Also, thanks to our members who brought a snack to share.  A special 
thank you to our check-in volunteers -- Barry Newman, Nancy Cox, Mary Burleigh, 
John Romito, Charles Hawley, Mike Deese and Christine Werner.  

 We couldn't do it without you.  Tom and Jo-Ann 

Classic Raffle tickets on 
sale every Wednesday. 

 
You could win two (2) 
tickets to the Capital 
Shag Classic or $150. 

 
$2 for one ticket 

$5 for three tickets 
 
See Valerie 



Mark your calendars for 
our  annual picnic  

August 16th 
At the home of Bobby and Laura Payne 

Rene’s Supper Club 
3251 Old Lee Highway  

Fairfax, VA  22030 
703-385-0077 

 
Wednesday night home of the Northern Virginia Shag Club 

 
Cover charge $8.00                    Happy Hour drinks 6-8PM 

 

Lessons at 7:30                               General Dancing from 8:15 to 11 
 

Juniors (under 21) Welcome with Adult Supervision 
Directions: I-495 Beltway to Route 50 West, towards Fairfax, VA.  Go approximately 3 miles to 
Fairfax Circle. At the Circle, look for McDonalds. McDonalds is on Old Lee Highway.  Take Old 
Lee Highway 1/10 of a mile. Rene’s is on the ground floor of an office building on your LEFT 

HELLO SHAGGER EMAILS  
 

You can’t get them if we don’t have your correct email.  
 

Send email corrections to Valerie Swiger at   
valerievms@aol.com 



If you would like to see more photos 
taken at the Band of Oz dance go to the 
web site listed below.  John Romito has 
downloaded  29 pictures that he took at 
the event.  
 
http://www.adoramapix.com/
boz/2008+Band+of+OZ+event/ 

Band of OZ Pictures 



"The Internal Revenue Service notified NVSC on April 19, 
1999,  that we have been accepted as a non-profit social 
club exempted  from paying Federal income taxes.  Any-
one interested in reviewing NVSC's application and sup-
porting documents provided to IRS, the IRS exemption 
letter, or the club's annual Form 990 to the IRS, please 
contact the club Treasurer." 

Board meetings are held each month and are open to any and 
all members who wish to attend.  Unless put on the agenda, 
attendance is for observation, not participation.  Since board 
meetings, at this time, are at board members’ homes, please 
alert  the secretary, one week in advance, if you are interested 
in attending in case we need a larger facility.  Copies of Board 
meeting minutes are available to members upon  
request from the secretary and posted on the nvshag.org web-
site. 
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Your NVSC Board of Directors wants to hear from YOU!  The board is asking 
all members to submit their Bright  Ideas, Concerns and Issues using the  
new form and format that will be available on our flyer table.  The form has 
space for you to give background information describing “why” and “when” a 
new idea would be helpful or “why” or “when” there is an issue or something 
of concern.  You are asked to present reasonable approaches and options for 
developing your bright idea or for resolving your concern or issue.  There’s 
space to offer suggestions as to how to implement your idea or solution.  You 
can choose to briefly present your Bright Idea, Concern or Issue with possible 
solutions and implementation plan to the board in person.  You may submit 
your completed form to any Board member (their names are listed on the 
form). 

Whether you present your ideas in person or not, the board is committed to 
respectfully considering your Bright Idea, Issue or Concern at the next regu-
larly scheduled Board meeting and both your ideas and the board’s considera-
tion of them will be reported in the minutes of the Board Meeting and posted 
on our website.  You can pick up a copy of the form at Rene’s on Wednesday 
and a Word version of the form that will be available at http://www.nvshag.org 
under the CONTACT tab.  We look forward to hearing from YOU! 

Bright Ideas 



Susie Beaver Workshop and private lessons 
 

Sponsored by Janis Grimes   
 
Please RSVP to  janigrimes@cox.net   if you are interested in this unique shag learnin g experience!!  
SUSIE BEAVER from High Point, NC,  will be in Northern Virginia the weekend of July 4th, working with 
Shaggers.  She has offered to teach a special Shag workshop at Rene’s preceding the Saturday Shag 
Dance.  That’s right – Living Legend Susie Beaver, member o f the Beach Shaggers Hall of Fame, will of-
fer an intermediate shag workshop on Saturday after noon at 5:30, followed by dancing at Rene’s.  All levels 
of Shag dancers can learn from Susie.  
Intermediate Shag Class with Susie Beaver - $15 per  person, 5:30 p.m. at Rene’s Supper Club,  Fairfax 
Circle, VA, Saturday, July 5th.   Don’t miss this u nique opportunity to learn from the Pro who taught the 
Pro’s!  
Come join the fun and the talent Susie has to offer .  You will come away thinking, When 
can I do this again!  She's great.  


